

TOWN OF MILFORD, MASSACHUSETTS MILFORD YOUTH CENTER



MILFORD YOUTH COMMISSION 24 Pearl St., Milford, MA 01757 (508) 473-1756 Phone (508) 473-4388 FAX

Milford Youth Commission Minutes June 9, 2014

<u>Members Present</u>: Sidney De Jesus, Jen Ward, Michael Walsh, Brenda Wheelock, Sue Salamone, Chuck Calagione, Kristen Kibbee, Amy Tamagni, and Sandra Caproni

Members Absent: Steve Manguso and Fran Trafecante

Sidney De Jesus called the meeting to order at 7:09 pm.

Motion by Mike Walsh to accept the minutes, seconded by Amy Tamagni, and unanimously approved.

Sidney De Jesus reported the following updates:

- The MYC Fund Balance for June 2014 is \$79,959.71.
- Warrants for approval and signatures.
- The fire alarms and fire extinguishers had their annual inspection.
- He and Jen Ward have been working to secure space once the renovations to the armory start. They have spoken to Chris Morin about renting the old racquetball club on Main Street, Bob Tremblay about use of the school gym for larger events such as the Fashion Show, and Len Morcone about use of Memorial Hall.
- Senator Moore has applied for a \$50,000 grant for the renovation project.
- They have applied for a United Way Impact Grant for \$5,000. Grant awards will be announced at the end of June.
- The end of the school year Find Yourself Friday will be held on Friday June 13th from 2:15 to 6:00 pm. There will be a dunk tank, jumpy, sports competition, talent hour, and snacks. Debbie Seaver will present the Seaver Scholarship to the award recipients. Volunteers are needed.
- The Summer Camp fliers have been passed out at Woodland and Stacy Schools. Applications for counselor positions will be accepted until June 13th. Chuck Calagione will be looking into the Drug Forfeiture money from the DA's office to be used to support the Summer Camp. Jay's Classic

Barbershop is hosting a Basketball Tournament on July 13th from 1pm to 5pm at the Town Park with proceeds to support the Summer Camp. The Fashion Show donated \$270.00.

• The last day of the After School Program is June 19, 2014. Tory Williams has been nominated to participate in the Governor's Statewide Youth Council.

There will be a mandatory 51A training for all board members on Monday September 8, 2014 at 7 pm. A motion by Amy Tamagni, seconded by Sue Salamone, and unanimously approved to pay \$300.00 for the consultation fee for Amy Leone to provide this training.

Sandra Caproni proposed the Milford Youth Center host an indoor yard sale with proceeds to go to banquet tables and chairs for the program. Date of the yard sale is September 13, 2014.

The next meeting will be on Monday July 14th at 6:00 pm at Town Hall. There will be no meeting in August.

Meeting adjourned at 8:09 pm.